January 2022 Press Releases:

1/2- Unknown suspect(s) entered one of the basements at the Brooklawn Norse Apartments and stole a
backpack leaf blower and two drill batteries sometime between 12/30/21-1/2/22.

1/7- Officers responded to the Wawa for a stolen motor vehicle. The victim left his vehicle unlocked and
running in the parking lot. When exited the Wawa, and only about 4 minutes later, his vehicle was gone.
After reviewing the surveillance footage, two black males are seen exiting a silver vehicle and entering
the victim’s vehicle, which was a white Mazda. They then drove off with the vehicle toward Browning
Lane.

1/10- Officers responded to the Rite-aid for a report of shoplifting. A white male wearing a grey hoodie,
black jeans, white Nike shoes, and an orange backpack took Tide Pods and numerous electronics.

1/9- Theft of gas from the Conoco Gas Station. An unknown driver in a black Saturn received $79 of gas
and left without paying. The vehicle left towards the East Traffic Circle.

1/9- An employee at the Domino’s Pizza left his vehicle running and unlocked in the parking lot.
Moments later, an unknown suspect got into the vehicle and drove off. On 1/12/22 the vehicle was
located, unoccupied, by Camden City Police and returned to the owner.

1/10- Theft of gas from the Wawa. A black male driver in his 20s, with tattoos on his hands, and a white
male passenger in his 20s, received $31 of gas and left without paying. The vehicle was described as a
tan Toyota SUV.

1/11- Officers responded to the Shoprite for a shoplifter in custody. Aaron Michael Collins, 30, of
Woodstown was observed concealing over $400 worth of merchandise. He was placed under arrested
and charged with Shoplifting and released with a pending court date.

1/22- Officers responded to the Wawa for a male sleeping in their restroom. Tracy Waldhelm, 50, of
Camden was located in the restroom stall asleep. He was escorted out of the building. He was charged
with defiant trespass, having been banned from the store on 12/28/21 for panhandling. He was
released pending a court date.

IF ANYONE HAS ANY INFORMATION ABOUT THE ABOVE LISTED CRIMES, WE ASK THAT YOU CONTACT
THE BROOKLAWN POLICE DEPARTMENT AT 856-456-0750 EXT. 110.

WE ALSO ASK THAT YOU PLEASE CHECK IN ON OUR FACEBOOK PAGE PERIODICALLY. WE POST
PICTURES OF THE INDIVIDUALS AND/OR VEHICLES THAT ARE INVOLVED IN THESE OFFENSES AND ARE
ALWAYS LOOKING FOR THE PUBLICS HELP IN IDENTIFYING THEM. TIPS CAN ALSO BE MADE
ANONYMOUSLY AT 856-456-0750 EXT. 112.



